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Notice to All Repair Shops and Inspection Stations 

Suspension of MPI’s Third Party COVID-19 
Pandemic Policy 

Date published: February 28, 2022

Based on updated guidance in the current public health orders, MPI will be suspending the Temporary 

Third Party COVID-19 Pandemic Policy, effective March 1, 2022. 

This means any third-party individual attending an MPI location for interactions where six-feet distance 

or a plexi-glass separation are not reasonable or practical, will no longer be required to share proof of 

full vaccination or provide proof of a negative COVID-19 test. Third-party individuals include the 

visiting public (for example, customers), repair shop staff, contractors and consultants. 

The following health and safety protocols will remain in place: 

• Customers will continue to be asked pre-screening questions when receiving services or

attending appointments.

• Masks will continue to be mandatory for all customers.

• Social/physical distancing requirements will remain in place.

More information about the suspension of the third party pandemic policy will be available on 

mpi.mb.ca shortly. 

If you have any questions about this notice, please submit them via email to partners@mpi.mb.ca. 
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